Minutes of January 23, 1988 - RYLA

The meting was called to order at 10:20 a.m.m by Chairman, Murphy Widdowfield. Present were: Warren Holm, Dave Bevins, Jim Poppe, Murphy Widdowfield, Marc Lemieux, Phil Kendall and Sue Mendenhall.

Warren reported that RYLA has \$5,826.16 in the bank. We have not received picture money from nine students yet. Murphy will write and remind them to send in their money.

Dave reported that we have 25 students from 11 clubs registered at this time.

Jim brought us up to date on speakers for the camp. We suggested 3-4 speakers per day and a central theme for each day be set. We gave Jim a list of speakers he might chose from.

Phil reported he sent follow up letters to all club president's in 545 January 15, 1988. Stan Haas has been sent the follow up material to send out to 544. Pets will be used to push RYLA to the incoming club presidents in March.

Scholarships will be offered to the following clubs: Ranchester-Dayton, Sheridan, Estes Valley Sunrise, Grandby, and Windsor. The thought behind this was discussed at great length.

Murphy reported that the meeting with Dave Adams of Junior Achievement went well. How the computers might be used at the camp was discussed at length.

It was decided that a special meeting for camp counselors and junior counselors needs to be held this year prior to camp and that this be a 1/2 or full day meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p.m.

The next meeting will be in Fort Collins on February 27, 1988

Respectfully submitted,

Susan A Mendelall

Susan A. Mendenhall